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briefing notes for clinicians providing PEER SUPPORT
introduction
This briefing provides background information on the Peer Approved Clinical System (PACS) which is used to evaluate requests for treatments for ultra-orphan conditions.  The system is currently being piloted in NHS Boards on behalf of the Scottish Government.  It is specifically intended to inform clinicians approached to provide external expert opinion on a request for a proposed treatment.

overview of pacs process

1. A clinician has the opportunity to submit a request for a proposed treatment via PACS when:
· The proposed treatment is for a condition that is considered to be ultra-orphan in accordance with the Health Improvement Scotland definition (prevalence of 1 in 50,000 or less)

· The medicine and indication are licensed, but are not routinely available in NHS Scotland
· Where following a submission from a pharmaceutical company the SMC, having considered the submission under their new ultra-orphan framework, does not recommend the medicine for routine use in the relevant indication

· Where a clinician, having considered the advice from SMC and any other treatments recommended for use in NHS Scotland, is of the view that the prescribing of the medicine will have a measurable beneficial clinical outcome for an individual patient.

2. The clinician requesting the medicine will make a case for the prescribing of the medicine, focusing on the measureable benefit that the medicine would deliver for the patient. This will be presented using standardised paperwork along with a proposed schedule for measuring and reporting benefit (outcome reporting). 

3. As part of the process, the prescribing clinician should seek the views from at least one clinical colleague experienced in the treatment of the condition (peer support). This clinical colleague can be drawn from anywhere in Scotland, or should there not be a suitably experienced clinician in Scotland, elsewhere in the UK.
4. The request, schedule for monitoring benefit or outcomes and the views of the other clinical expert (peer support) will be considered by a panel typically consisting of:
· The Acute Medical Director (or nominated deputy)

· Senior pharmacist

· Senior medical representative

5. The panel will then discuss the decision, and will either confirm the proposal,  or request revision of the proposal to seek further expert input or draw out further evidence, or refuse it based on the risk benefit profile for the patient. 

role of the clinician providing peer support

The clinician approached to provide peer support to the proposed treatment will be considered to be experienced in the condition being treated and will provide external opinion:
· On the appropriateness of the request for this treatment

· On the outcomes being measured and whether they, and the proposed schedule for monitoring, are appropriate

· On whether there are any additional outcomes which may be suitable to monitor.

The designated PACS application form contains a section on Peer Support for Proposed Treatment. However, if access to the form by the clinical colleague is not possible, the requesting clinician may submit the form with separate attachments detailing the peer support (e.g. email communications).  The clinician providing peer support will be expected to declare any relevant interests in the medicine or the manufacturer and details of any existing interests.[image: image1.png]
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